


SAN GABRIEL/POMONA VALLEYS
DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES, INC.
VENDOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 

February 2, 2017                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

The following committee members were in attendance at said meeting: 
		PRESENT:
George Stransky
Jay Bhavsar
Victor Lira
Nicole Mirikitani
Vanessa Osborn 
Lisa Chen
Chris Schlanser 
Terry Kappe
Julie Martin 
Sharon Ehrig

	STAFF:
Keith Penman, Executive Director
Erika Gomez, Exec. Assistant - BOD

MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Cindy Sendor, Chairperson 
Gregory Mathes 
Karen Jones






		
	
RECOMMENDED ACTIONS
THE VENDOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:
None

A. CALL TO ORDER 
George Stransky, on behalf of Cindy Sendor, called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. A quorum was established.  Introductions were made of everyone in the room.  

The minutes from the January 5, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved with the following changes:
· Section D should say “Assistance Rate Discussion.”
M/S/C (Lira & Kappe) The committee approved minutes.

B. FUTURE TRAINING TOPICS
· The committee would like to receive training Cultural Diversity Training. SG/PRC staff will inform the committee about an upcoming training.  




C. PRESENTATION BYTHE SMALL BUSINESS ASSOCIATION
Sean Snider presented the following information:
· California Small Business Development Center Network Service Areas and Centers 
· Existing Business
· New to Business
· Pre-Venture
· Network Specialty Programs

D. UPDATES
Aaron Christian, Associate Director of Community Services, gave updates on the following: 
· Minimum Wage Increase- Effective July 1, 2016, the County of Los Angeles enacted a minimum wage ordinance which increases the minimum wage in the unincorporated areas of L.A. County to $10.50 per hour (for employers with 26 or more employees). To request increase vendor must employ 26 or more staff and have identified staff that were being paid less than $10.50.  Increase is only to cover costs associated with paying a wage of $10.50 and the associated mandated employer costs.  Day programs (505, 510, 515), ILS (520) and In-Home Respite Agencies (862) need to complete the Excel worksheet on DDS site.  ARM level CCF’s rate was automatically adjusted on 1/1/17.  Negotiated rate vendors must complete the Excel worksheet on SG/PRC site.  Providers have 90 days from the time it went into effect to submit their requests for increase.  
· State of Emergency- As a result of rainstorms that started January 3, 2017, Governor Brown declared a State of Emergency on January 23, 2017, for 49 counties.  Vendors could be paid if client attendance to programs was affected as a direct result of the rain. 
· CalABLE- The California ABLE Act Board will be presenting information about this new program which allows disabled individuals to establish tax-advantaged saving accounts.  Clients can save up to $14k per year and $100k in a lifetime.  It is an excellent opportunity for clients to save money from employment earnings.  A series of training sessions will be held on February 14, 2017. 
· RFP- There will be a posting tomorrow and an E-Link will then go out.  
· Resource Development Policy- The Board of Directors approved the updated Resource Development Policy at the January 25, 2017 meeting. 

E. VENDOR CATEGORY REPORTS
Adult Programs
Vocational –George Stransky reported on the Subminimum Wage Limitations and Responsibilities.  Any individual hired into subminimum wage employment after July 22, 2016, must receive CC&IR services twice the first year of employment and annually thereafter. All individuals employed at subminimum wage prior to July 22, 2016, require CC&IR services once by July 22, 2017, and annually thereafter.  Employers should review any documents provided by the employee indicating that such counseling has been provided. The employer is required to verify the employee’s completion of these services, and review and obtain any relevant documentation from the employee. 
Adult Day – Gregory Lisa Chen shared that the sub-committee met before the VAC meeting.  It was also shared that there is going to be a transitional fair on March 22, 2017 at East San Gabriel Valley ROP for ages 18-22.

Infant & Children Services 
Infant Development Program – Cindy Sendor was absent.  

Transportation
Vanessa Osborn reported that the subcommittee will meet on February 8, 2017 to discuss motorist laws and communication issues.  

Independent Living Services 
ILS Services – Nicole Mirikitani referred to a flyer regarding CalAble.   

SLS Services – Sharon Ehrig spoke about the following:
· Clients living in federal funded housing cannot use Marijuana; if they do their contract will be terminated.  
· Clients of programs funded with federal money cannot use Marijuana on premises; if they do the program’s contract will be terminated.  
· SG/PRC and Azusa Pacific are holding a St. Patrick’s Day dace for clients.
· Undocumented clients and facing problems with their medical insurance.  If clients are in a long term care facility they are given emergency medical.  SG/PRC has been asked to help with this issue.

Residential Services
ICF – Vacant
CCF – Jay Bhavsar informed that the next sub-committee meeting will be today following the VAC meeting. 

Specialized- Chris Schlanser reported that he reached out to Disability Rights California about the confusion regarding ab1606’s mandate to advance report but no one knew about this issue and he was not able to get clarification.  California Mentor will hold their sixth annual Autism Awareness Fest on April 8, 2017.  

Other Vendored Services- Victor Lira spoke about Self Determination.  The questions have been narrowed to one.  The question is regarding financial management. 

At Large- Terry Kappe and Julie Martin shared that the Parents Place is promoting social development for children. 

F. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
Lucina Galarza, Associate Executive Director, on behalf of Keith Penman, Executive Director, reported on the following:
A reference was made to the monthly Executive Director Report.
Budget: Governor Brown put out the budget on January 10, 2017.  It is a continuation budget with some growth for next year.
Closure of Fairview: SG/PRC staff attended a meeting on January 22, 2017. There are only five clients from SG/PRC that are still living at Fairview and it is anticipated that they will all be moved by the end of the calendar year.  
Self Determination: A participant from the pilot from Eastern Los Angeles Regional Center spoke to the group at their meeting on January 10, 2017 meeting. There will be a presentation for adult clients on February 7, 2017.  The next advisory committee meeting will be on March 14, 2017. 
Legislation: SG/PRC staff is arranging for two residential facility tours and one meet and greet with the new local legislators.  

G. SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS
Membership and Recruitment – Cindy Sendor, Nicole Mirikitani and George Stransky had nothing to report in this area.

Socials and Special Functions – Nicole Mirikitani and Victor Lira spoke about having a meeting with SG/PRC to discuss the upcoming Vendor Breakfast in June, 2017. 

Legislation-  Karen Jones was absent:

Vendor Training – Victor Lira informed that the next State Council meeting for Changes and Choices is on March 2, 2017. He also shared that SG/PRC now has an online training portal where providers can pre-register for trainings. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS
David Bernstein spoke about ab279 that Senator Holden put out

MEETING ADJOURNED
The next meeting will be held on March 2, 2017 at 9:30 a.m.
